Ohio Association of Physician Assistants

Board of Directors Meeting

March 31, 2011
A regularly scheduled meeting of the OAPA Board of Directors convened prior to the Pharmacology Conference at the Sheraton Suites in Cuyahoga Falls on March 31, 2011.  Present were board members Barmasse, Boyd, Dobrowksi, Eulberg, Fry, Goodrich, Logan, Nordquist, Thompson and Wise.  Also present were Josanne Pagel, GARC Chair, Melissa Bowlby, GARC and OAPA Executive Director Beth Adamson..  Not present were board members Bassler, and Wampler.  A quorum was present.
President Eulberg called the meeting and asked for a review of the minutes from February 5, 2011.  Ms. Boyd moved to approve both sets of minutes.  Ms. Talboo seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.
Ms. Boyd reviewed the February 2011 financial statement noting that nothing was out of the ordinary with regard to income and expenses.  Mr. Etheart moved to approve the Treasurer’s Report.  Ms. Thompson seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.

In regional reports, Mr. Goodrich of Region 1 reported no activity, Mr. Dombrowski of Region 2 advised they held a recent dinner meeting with fair attendance, Ms. Talboo of Region 3 advised that there was no current activity, Ms. Wise of Regions 6 reported that she was working on credentialing with Premier and Ms. Logan of Region 7 reported no activity..

The board discussed a request from the Tri-C program to assist with clinical sites and it was decided by consensus that this would be better addressed by another group (PAEA).
Ms. Nordquist, the student representative, advised that Mt. Union will have a fundraiser but they have not yet finalized the event.  There will also be a Relay for Life event at the college.
In committee reports Mr. Etheart advised that the membership committee will meet during the conference to begin planning a campaign.  Ms. Pagel announced that there will be a public education day at the Ohio Statehouse on May 18 with a reception following.  Legislators and their aides will be invited.  Discussion took place on funding the event and Ms. Boyd  moved to approve expenses up to $3500.  Ms. Thompson seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.
Ms. Pagel gave an update on GAC activities and reviewed the current legislation tracking sheet.  The APNs have introduced their Schedule II bills and the OSMA wants them to amend it to “physician initiated.”  The OAPA bill has not yet been introduced.
Ms. Pagel advised that the reimbursement seminar was very well attended with 92 people, half PAs half billing staff.  Ms. Bowlby will be the OAPA representative to the AAPA STAR program.  Ms. Pagel also plans to solicit donations to the PAC during this conference and also hold a fundraiser for the legal fund at the annual conference.  After discussion of expenses for the fundraiser, Ms. Boyd moved to allocate funds for the event.  Ms. Thompson seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.
AAPA is encouraging OAPA to send a letter to Governor Kasich and the letter was reviewed.  It was the consensus of the Board to send the letter.
Discussion took place on whether or not to include membership dues with conference fees as an option.  Ms. Adamson will check with AAPA to see what their policy is.

Ms. Adamson advised that OAPA did not receive any response to the philanthropy solicitation that was included in an E-Bulletin.  It was the consensus of the Board to send it out again, alone, and have the Board review applications when it meets this summer.

A resolution that will come before the AAPA House of Delegates in May outlines changes in voting procedures.  The general membership will vote for the President-Elect and Secretary-Treasurer position and the HOD will elect the Regional Directors.  After much discussion on this, the Board decided to get membership input at the meeting on April 1, 2011.

OAPA currently is able to have one more Delegate at the HOD in 2011.  The association will have one less in 2012 so this will be an appointment for one year only.  Ms. Boyd moved to appoint Dan Goodrich as delegate for the 2011 HOD.  Ms. Barmasse seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.
The Medical Board has advised the PAPC member Michael Bowen cannot serve another term and would like five nominations.  The Board asked Ms. Adamson to make an announcement to the membership and submit the names.
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned.  The next meeting will be held on June 25, 2015 in Columbus.
